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Happy New Year! 
As we begin another year, that is still tainted by a global pandemic, our team couldn’t think of a better word than gratitude to color our year. We spent last year on a journey with the word, Resilient. There are so many examples of how our board, staff, volunteers and residents thrived in that space. While we don’t look at our annual theme as a challenge; we all agreed that we would rather spend space and time focusing on gratitude than having our strength and resilience consistently tested (insert deep exhale). Building your capacity for gratitude isn’t difficult. It just takes practice. The more you can bring your attention to that which you feel grateful for, the more you’ll notice to feel grateful for!

People

Team
Delia Barnett started her role as the Finance Director and is doing an amazing job in her 1st 30 days. 
We received two resignations since our last board meeting, Jessica Monahan, Development Director and Morgan Weaver, Special Events Manager. Both met with our external HR partner who conducted an exit interview. The summary of the findings is below:

A job posting for the Director of Advancement was posted on December 15th. We are beginning 1st round interviews for the role on 1/20. Staff will be a part of these preliminary interviews. 

After reviewing the role of the Special Events Manager, I have decided to contract that work out as that would provide a cost savings for our budget annually. 

Celebrations
Megan celebrated 11 years with HEARTH on January 3rd! We are happy to have her and continue to appreciate her work ethic and positive outlook.


Program Participants

Starr is our Resident of the Month. 
Starr came to HEARTH in May 2021 with her four year daughter.  She was pregnant and due in July.  Starr had her second daughter June 24th.  When Starr came to HEARTH she was working part-time and did not have a car. After she had the baby she took time off to take care of herself and her
children.  Starr enrolled her baby in EHS located at HEARTH.  She also enrolled her four year daughter in a Head Start Program off site.  It was a struggle to get around without a car.  Her family would let her borrow their car occasionally.  Starr applied for jobs and found one that fit her children's schedule.  She was so excited when she got a job.  Starr saved her money and was able to purchase a car.

Starr has a positive attitude and participates in all of the meetings HEARTH offers.  She has attended the Fall Festival, tree decorating, Allegheny Intermediate Unit and Norwin Show Choir.  Star consistently
works on her goals and keep moving forward with a smile on her face. We are very proud of the progress she has made.


Volunteers

The Holiday season was filled with amazing volunteer support! We had so many groups helping to fill the space with holiday cheer! A couple of quick shouts:
Compass Realty came to help us decorate our patio with a tree and lights.
The Rotary not only donated the cost of all of our new dining room sets for our families, but they also volunteered to put them together. 
Langan- Came to take down and pack up all of our holiday decorations in record time, thanks Colleen
Deliotte is providing professional volunteer service by helping us to create a new performance management system! Thanks Kim!

I absolutely love the versatility in our volunteer opportunities! 
Program

Please see Betsy’s report for an update regarding our interview outcomes. 
Welcoming Pitt Wellness Pavilion- Family & Group Therapy 

Partnerships
Duquesne Light- $10,000 unrestricted grant
Home4Good- $50,000
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Policy

NEW COVID Practices
We have partnered with a new company, to provide weekly testing to all of our residents, staff and volunteers. BDL (Bioanalysis Diagnostic Laboratories) works with Catholic Charities, Women’s Center and Shelter and several other local partners. Any resident(s) who are unvaccinated will be required to test themselves and all family members 5 years old and older on a weekly basis. The CEO and program staff reviewed this new protocol with the residents during the Monday Meeting on 1/10/22. This is a copy of the letter each family received.
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*We will continue to monitor the CDC guidelines for any potential changes to our work environment or events.





Training
Professional Development continues to be a consistent part of our staff culture. All staff have been given a copy of the book, Strength Finders, we will be reviewing strengths as a part of our continued professional development work. 




Benet Woods – Action Required
Arlene Grubbs is serving as the interim board president. The BW board has several board members who need to be confirmed/voted on by the HEARTH board:
Brockton Skeen- Liaison*
Mia Siclari
Brandon Baldauf
Violet Thompson


Upcoming Events
HOPS- April 1st
Happy Birthday!!!

Kim Buchheit – Jan 3rd 
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To: HEARTH Residents

We know the last two years have been tough, managing COVID and all
the obstacles that it presents. In the past month COVID-19 has directly
affected more than 25% of our residents. We are committed to taking
the steps necessary to help us maintain a safe living environment for
ALL of our resident families, staff and volunteers. As part of the
necessary steps to help stop the spread of COVID-19, we will require
weekly COVID-19 Testing for unvaccinated residents age 5 and
older. Regular testing will help protect our families, staff, volunteers
and others who are not vaccinated against COVID-19 or are otherwise at
risk for getting seriously sick from COVID-19. Through this process, we
will be able to identify COVID-19 cases quickly and early, which can help
us stop an outbreak before it happens. This will help us keep your
families safe, as we manage a communal living environment.

We are working with Bioanalysis Laboratory Testing, who works with
Catholic Charities and several women’s shelters and housing facilities
across our state.
+ Who will be tested? Everyone who is over the age of 5 and
unvaccinated—even if they don't have symptoms of COVID-19.
= Testing is also available for children under 5 who have
been in close contact with someone with COVID-19.
+ How is the testing done? The COVID-19 testing is quick and
easy:
= [For nasal tests] Gently swabbing the inner part of the
lower nostril. This test is not painful. We do not use the
longer swabs that reach higher into the nose.

+ Where and when is the testing done? You will receive testing
kits for each of your family members every Monday. We request
that you complete the test and drop them off to our refrigerator
in the 2" floor program office on Monday evening. Our night time
manager will collect any tests that have not been dropped off by
9:30 PM on Monday evening. Results will be available within 48
hours.

***If you have had COVID within the past 90 days, you
will not be eligible for testing until 90 days from the last
day of your symptoms. Please send that date to Pam by
the 14,

« How can I be sure that my information will be
protected? Sharing of information will only be done for public
health purposes and in accordance with applicable law and
policies protecting privacy and the security of your data.
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